 



Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, May 3, 2010
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, 
May 3, 2010 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Kelly Allen.

Council Members Absent: Ricky Honeycutt

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 p.m.

Mayor Boggs recognized Chief Ronnie Wade for 20 years of service to the Haw River Fire Department.
Public Hearings

7:02 p.m. Public Hearing concerning a request from John Kempf concerning the subdivision and rezoning of tax map parcel 13-11-33 on Trollingwood Road: Manager Earp explained that John Kempf has requested that his property on Trollingwood Rd. be subdivided into two lots with the road-frontage lot being rezoned to B-2; the residence will remain R-12. All neighboring properties have been notified by US Mail and a sign has been posted. Irene Head and Nancy Beatty both contacted Manager Earp to state their support of the subdivision and rezoning. Mr. Kempf stated his intention to build a 48 x 26 barn-type frame building. He stated the driveway to the residence already has a dedicated easement. There being no further comment, the Mayor closed the Public Hearing at 7:05.
7:05 p.m. Public Hearing concerning amendment to the Town of Haw River Code of Ordinances Title III, Administration; and Title V, Public Works: Manager Earp explained that the changes to the Town Code regard old text that the Mayor is elected by the Council, the Mayor is the Budget Officer and Police and Fire Department heads answer directly to the Council. The Code also prohibits Police Officers from working in an establishment that sells alcohol. In practice, the Mayor is elected by the citizens; the Town Manager is the Budget Officer; the Police and Fire Departments answer to the Town Manager. These changes were made but not incorporated into the code. The prohibition concerning officers precludes them from working at a convenience or grocery store; the intent was most likely to prohibit them from working at bars. There was no comment regarding the Title V, Public Works amendment. There being no further comment, the Mayor closed the Public Hearing at 7:08.
Consent Agenda
The Council reviewed the following items:

-Previous Meeting’s Minutes: April 5, 2010.

-Approve Proclamations:

· National Peace Officers Day and Police Officers Week

· Letter Carriers National Food Drive Day

· National Day of Prayer

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried 4-0.
Old Business

7:12 p.m. Review and discussion of draft of update to the Chapter 96: Animal Ordinance: The Council agreed to delay the discussion in hopes that Councilmember Honeycutt would arrive.
New Business
7:13 p.m. Consideration and discussion concerning a request from John Kempf concerning the subdivision and rezoning of tax map parcel 13-11-33 on Trollingwood Road: Manager Earp stated that the Planning and Zoning Board approved the plat at its March 15th meeting. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to grant the rezoning and subdivision request of Mr. Kempf; motion carried 4-0.
7:13 p.m. Consideration and discussion concerning amendment to the Town of Haw River Code of Ordinances Title III, Administration; and Title V, Public Works: Manager Earp stated that Title V, Public Works includes an additional section that states that it is the responsibility of the customer to maintain connection from the meter to their home. He also stated that CCom handles all dispatch responsibilities for the Police and Fire Departments. Councilmember Allen made a motion to amend the Town Code of Ordinances Title III, Administration and Title V, Public Works; motion carried 4-0.
7:15 p.m. Consideration of the Town joining the NCLM’s Municipal Environmental Assessment Coalition: Manager Earp explained that municipalities across North Carolina will soon undergo the Surface Water Triennial Review. Newly proposed rules will be even more restrictive. The NCLM will represent all municipalities as stakeholders in the review. The fee to join the coalition is $250.00 with one-half due this budget year and one-half due next year. Councilmember Lovette made a motion that the Town join the Municipal Environmental Assessment Coalition; motion carried 4-0.
7:18 p.m. Consideration of requests for outside water connection by Allred Family for property on Stone Street and Leola Guthrie for property on Haw River Hopedale Road: 
Manager Earp stated that the Allred heirs have requested to hook-on to the town’s water system due to a collapsed well. They will pay all outside tap and connection fees as well as an assessment for a total of $2,550 plus double water rates. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to allow the Allred heirs to hook-on to the Haw River water system; motion carried 4-0.
Ms. Leola Guthrie has requested to hook-on to the system due to a contaminated well. Her total fees will be $6,520; she will pay a double water rate. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to allow Leola Guthrie to hook-on to the Haw River water system; motion carried 4-0.
7:21 p.m. Review and approval of paving, stripping and Powell Bill funds needs list: 
Councilmember Lovette asked the amount of the Powell Bill funds that the Town has on-hand. Manager Earp stated in excess of one-half million. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to accept the Powell Bill expenditure list for 2010; motion carried 4-0.
7:23 p.m. Approval of disposition of Town surplus property at the Annual City/County surplus sale in Burlington: Manager Earp stated that the surplus items will bring less than $5,000 each. The Police Dept. has a 1997 Crown Vic and two old CPU’s, some old furniture and some confiscated items. The Administration Dept. has a 1994 Crown Vic. Councilmember Allen made a motion to make disposition of Haw River’s surplus property at the Burlington sale; motion carried 4-0.
7:26 p.m. Consideration of request from Manager for authority to approve budget amendments to close out 200-2010 budget: Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to grant Manager Earp authority to approve budget amendments to close out the 2009-2010 budget; motion carried 4-0.
Manager’s Update 7:28 p.m.
· Budget Work Session schedule – The Council set a budget work meeting for Monday, May 17th, 6:30 p.m. and a special meeting for budget presentation on Monday, May 24th.
· Ethics Training – All council members except Councilmember Honeycutt have completed the required Ethics training.
· Notice concerning Mayoral Term – All requirements concerning notification of change in mayoral term have been satisfied including a newspaper legal notice.
· Presentation of Salary Study – Analysis of all salary data collected was conducted by Matt Resse of the Piedmont Triad Council of Government. Three levels of data were considered: (1) towns with similar population, services and budgets, (2) regional municipalities, i.e. Alamance County, and (3) state-wide numbers. 18 of 21 employee classes compare favorably. Four (4) positions are recommended for consideration. Plans are to meet with all town employees individually and explain the town’s economic position.
· Discussion of Internship request – Clark Dickens is recommended for an Internship position for 11 weeks at $7.25/hour. Clark will work using model plans on the Facilities Operation and Maintenance Plan Update for Reducing Stormwater Pollution Runoff From Municipal Operations. Councilmember Lovette made a motion to hire the Intern for the 11 weeks; motion carried 4-0.
· Update on the Mark Turner waterline request by Attorney Davis – The Town is still waiting for the Attorney for Cone Mills to return to the country. We are at their mercy because we are giving them nothing in return for the easement. Atty. Davis recommended the Town not push too hard.
· The Council set a public hearing for the changes to the Privilege License fees for June 7, 2010.
Councilmember Lovette made a motion to table the discussion and review of the Animal Ordinance until the entire council is present.
Open Forum 7:46 p.m. 
Mr. Wade Cox, 211 Pelham Street, apologized to the Police Chief for any unkind things said at the last Council meeting.
Mr. Tim Cox, 514 Boundary Street, asked if 8,000 gallons of water is high usage. 
Councilmember Allen asked the Council to consider rules for open forum including sign-up lists, time limits and requirements that only the Council be addressed. Manager Earp was requested to bring something before the Council at the next meeting.

Councilmember Lovette thanked the staff for the preparations for the NCLM Legislative Update.

Atty. Davis stated that he had reviewed the NCLM Wellness Imitative agreement and found it to sound and would not put the Town in peril.
Announcements 

The US Census Bureau has begun knocking on doors to complete their count.

Parks Director Randall King reminded everyone of the Food for Hope Concert in the Haw River Park on May 8th. 
7:55 p.m. Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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